
49-59 Ford Customline Car Club of Vic. 

General and Annual General Meetings  

21-February-2021. 

Held at the Epping RSL Club.  
 

Hi All, well here we are starting to get back to some normality whilst we still deal with this 

dreaded Covid mess. 

Joan and I headed off to 

uncharted waters, this pleasant 

Sunday morning, being the Epping 

RSL Club for our Club’s first 

General and Annual General 

Meeting since our last Club Run in 

March 2020. One hour and twenty 

minutes later we arrived at the RSL to be greeted by those members already there with 

their Customlines, being eleven in total.  

Shortly after eleven o’clock the meeting started with all the 

usual general stuff to clear up.  

It was then time for the President’s Trophy to be presented 

which was greatly accepted by Rob Brereton for his 15 years of 

service as the Clubs Newsletter Editor. Rob also commented 

that “this trophy could also be yours with a little effort”. 

A little more business was discussed then it was time to vote in 

the new Committee. The President asked Rob Brereton to take 

care of this and in no time we had the New Committee all 

settled and in control of the meeting. 

Now would be the right time to thank Lorraine Carroll for all 

she has done for the Club in the President’s position. Let’s all now welcome our new 

President, Henk Mennen, and we hope he enjoys his term as President.  

We must also thank all the other 

Committee Members for all the 

dedicated work they have done 

for the Club. We have a few 

members filling new positions 

such as Dave Healey as Vice 

President and Mick Breheny as Runs Co-ordinator. Graham Bushby and Dave Healey have 

again taken on Facebook Administrators positions. Our Newsletter Editors position may 



become redundant as the new combining of the Facebook Page and the Clubs Web Site may 

be able to cater for all the newsletter’s needs. 

All the other Committee positions stay as they were. 

A bit more business was dealt with and then the meeting closed, at approx 1pm. 

It was encouraging to see so many Club Members in attendance at our Meeting this day, 

being approx 30 members and this shows that the Club must be moving in the right 

direction to have this much 

support. I can recall back when it 

was difficult to get enough 

members to form a quorum so the 

meeting could proceed.  

All members stayed after the 

meeting for lunch in the Bistro 

which was plentiful and filling, 

being topped off with desserts. 

A bit more chatting was done around the vehicles and soon everyone started to head for 

home.  

We arrived home at 4:30pm safe and sound again and the Cussy did a great job getting us 

there and back. 

 

 We will see you all again soon, Rob & Joan Brereton.  


